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Bill Topic: SPECIAL DISTRICTS EARLY CHILDHOOD DEVELOPMENT  

Summary of  
Fiscal Impact: 

☐ State Revenue 

☐ State Expenditure 

☐ State Transfer 

☐ TABOR Refund 

☒ Local Government 

☐ Statutory Public Entity 

 

The bill allows an early childhood development service district to include a portion of 
a special district, city, county, or other taxing district, and to accept gifts, grants, and 
donations.  The bill may impact local government revenue and workload on an ongoing 
basis.  

Appropriation 
Summary: 

No appropriation is required.  

Fiscal Note 
Status: 

The fiscal note reflects the enacted bill. 

Summary of Legislation 

The bill allows an early childhood development service district to include a portion of a special district, 

city, county, or other taxing district.  Currently, it must include all the territory of any local jurisdiction 

that is part of the service district.  It also allows an early childhood development service district to 

accept gifts, grants, and donations.  

Background 

House Bill 19-1052 authorized the creation of early childhood development service districts to provide 

direct and indirect early childhood developmental services.  The bill specified the requirements and 

process for the district’s organization and required that districts formed and governed in accordance 

with the Special District Act.  According to the Department of Local Affairs, there are not currently 

any early childhood development service districts.  
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Local Government  

To the extent the bill changes the size and location of potential early childhood service districts, the 

bill may impact tax revenue collected, or change initial administrative costs to adjust the territory of a 

district.  Changes are expected to be minimal.  The bill will also increase revenue for any service 

district that chooses to accept gifts, grants, and donations.  

Effective Date 

The bill was signed into law by the Governor on March 17, 2022, and takes effect on August 9, 2022, 

assuming no referendum petition is filed. 

State and Local Government Contacts 

Counties  County Clerks   Human Services  

Judicial   Local Affairs   Municipalities  

Revenue  Special Districts 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
The revenue and expenditure impacts in this fiscal note represent changes from current law under the bill for each 
fiscal year.  For additional information about fiscal notes, please visit:  leg.colorado.gov/fiscalnotes. 

https://leg.colorado.gov/fiscalnotes

